Fox Valley Workforce Development Board

One Stop Committee Meeting

May 26, 2011

Approved Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Ms. VanNess, Mr. Beregszazi, Mr. Irwin, Mr. Wehner, Mr. Mauch, Mr. Westphal, Mr. Sloan

Members Absent:  Ms. Cronmiller, Mr. Martinez

Others Present:  Ms. Welch, Ms. Meyer, Mr. Turner

Ms. VanNess called the meeting to order at 10:38 a.m.

Approval of Minutes for December 6, 2010:  Mr. Mauch made a motion to approve the December 6, 2010 minutes.  Mr. Westphal second.  There was no discussion and the December 6, 2010 minutes were approved unanimously.    
Job Center 3rd Quarter Report:  Mr. Turner noted highlights of the 3rd quarter report, including:

· Through first nine months of the program year, there were 85,230 visits to the six centers (15% less than PY 09), however, FdL Human Services left the FdL Job Center building which was a big part of the reduction.  Please note:  on the first page of the report (letter), the number of visits should read 85,230, not 100,005 which was data from the previous year.

· There were 7636 first time visits to resource rooms.  

· Department of Corrections grant which will most likely be renewed this year.  The grant worked with the prison system but Ms. VanNess suggested including the jail system/contacting Sheriff’s departments if allowed by the grant.  Mr. Turner will reach out to her contact.  Alex Annoye is the case manager and he does refer clients to DVR if eligible, and probation/parole.  The probation/parole department is looking at assigning one Probation person per large center instead of individual ones.  Mr. Sloan asked if the goal is a livable wage job and it is the goal, but some clients just need to improve their work history.  Ms. Turner noted this is an extremely tough population to assist and they can leave the program if they choose to, but the goal is to have them come out as better individuals with better skills.  There is no support for transportation/housing as part of the grant.  Additionally, anyone in corrections is invited to a weekly job club at the three larger centers in a joint effort between Mr. Annoye and Job Service.  
· Video conferencing is up and running and has been piloted with workshops within the FVWDA (10 sessions).  Formal notifications are not sent out but posted in job centers and online.  FVWDB has also used the system for other state meetings.  Right now, FCWDC, FdL, and FVWDB office have video teleconferencing, and centers are connected in Waupaca and Wautoma through the FVTC video system.  Ms. Welch will propose adding the other centers in the PY 11 budget.  

Revamping of One Stop System:  Ms. Welch, staff, and current subcontractors have been in discussion about revamping the existing system; however, since budget allocations are not available yet it is difficult to plan.  

Program staff has asked contractors about how much it’ll cost to pay for second year of training for those already in training and the total would be approximately $500,000.  So, staff is trying to decide who really needs training in order to graduate.  Soon, FVWDB will also require students to use PELL grant funds first which hasn’t been done in the past.  Ms. Welch and staff also met with Economic development committee earlier in the week, and talked about the “jobs funnel” program from Hartford Connecticut and Louisville, KY.  It is essentially short term trainings with industry specific areas (1-2 semesters).  It would include the five areas already accepted by FVWDB (Advanced manufacturing, healthcare, construction, business/call center services/customer service, and modernized agriculture), and the sixth would be logistics/truck driving.   Advisory teams to those industries would be set up in partnership with economic development players (what assessments need to be made, etc.).  Ms. Welch believes those that go through this program will have better odds of securing employment because there is more focus.  Mr. Mauch asked what would happen to those that don’t fit the criteria.  Ms. Welch assured the group those clients would get re-directed, re-assessed, re-trained, and not just left alone.  Referrals will also be made to other programs as needed.  People can get placed more quickly, and to jobs in a shorter amount of time.  Mr. Wehner suggested asking upfront regarding disability for participants in order to maximize services/availability of resources.  


Ms. Welch further discussed a new delivery system in the One Stops and moving towards a functional team approach as is being done in Missouri and Iowa.  Ms. Welch, Mr. Huybers and Mr. Turner recently visited a job center in Dubuque, Iowa where this is happening.  The job center has functional teams in three areas (entry to one stop, intensive services/training and business services).  A lengthy discussion followed on how it could work.  Craig would like to know how Iowa interprets the DVR regulations and can Wisconsin DVR participate in a similar system.  

Mr. Westphal asked about staffing patterns, and Ms. Welch noted it would definitely increase the need for cross training of staff to best understand nuances of system.  It could actually decrease/change some staffing levels, will help better align resources and streamline duplicative services.  


Additionally, the video conferencing system could play a key part in the revamping of system in order to have more participants join the larger center’s availability/resources.  Ms. Welch has talked to DWD/DET and they are interested in learning more.  A handout better detailing Iowa’s plan was distributed; Ms. Welch noted FVWDB would not have to exactly follow their system but it gives a starting point for discussion.  


The committee agreed that it is worth investigating further and would like Ms. Welch to bring the One Stop system revamping possibility to the attention of the full board at the next meeting.  
 

Job Center Locations

a)  Berlin:  Ms. VanNess will inquire about space availability for the center at the Health and Human Services property insurance meeting which is next week; she will need a list of daily activities for the center, IT needs including number of computers/other technology needs,  and traffic patterns/estimates.  Mr. Turner will provide Ms. VanNess with a one page document listing all needs (to also include that FVWDB is responsible for computer maintenance/upkeep) before June 7th.  Mr. Turner will also contact Mr. Bonnertz regarding possibility of ADVOCAP space.   Ms. VanNess asked if Mr. Turner could also investigate what MPTC is/will be doing in Berlin.  


b)  Fox Cities:  Ms. Welch noted there is still often a negative perception of the Fox Cities location from various individuals and businesses, and feedback has also shown the location should be a stand alone, business driven center.  If and when the center location moved, DVR may or may not move with FVWDB because of various factors, including accessibility.  Either way, all partners are outgrowing the location, regardless of perception.  Job Service is on record that they would move with FVWDB.


c)  Oshkosh:  the Oshkosh location has priority for a new location; DVR is unsure if they would stay or not.  

d)  Fond du Lac:  Mr. Wehner reported on the building construction; it was supposed to be completed by June but the process is behind schedule.  However, changes are minimal so could still meet initial June deadline.  Security system is also being updated, and additional meeting rooms are being planned in basement.  


e)  Waupaca:  no changes.


f)  Wautoma:  no changes; still waiting to get updated lease for next year but there shouldn’t be a rent increase. 

Legislative Update:  Ms. Welch noted a group working through NAWB (National Association of Workforce Boards) to write WIA legislation to present to congress to have one voice across the nation instead of multiple voices.  A Senate bill is expected to come out soon on WIA legislation, as well as a House bill within 30 days.  There has been debate if something doesn’t pass before the August recess; WIA won’t be discussed since presidential elections will start.  

Allocations are currently being reviewed by DWD and will be sent to local areas soon. 
PY11 Budget Potential:  Item was tabled; nothing to discuss.
Other Business:  None.
Adjournment:  Mr. Westphal made a motion to adjourn the meeting; Mr. Sloan second.  There was no further discussion and the meeting was adjourned at 12:54 p.m. 
Respectfully submitted,

Cheryl A. Welch

